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Date:

February 20, 2012
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Blue Star Memorial Marker, Veterans Park – Action Item

Policy

The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (“DPRC”) is requesting authorization to accept from the Milwaukee District Garden Clubs (“MDGC”) a Blue Star Memorial Marker to be located in Veteran’s Park.
Background

In 2011 DPRC received a request from MDGC to place a Blue Star Memorial Marker (“Marker”) at Veteran’s Park.  The Marker is a way of honoring the men and women who have served, are serving, or will serve in our Nation’s Armed Forces.

The Blue Star Memorial Marker Program was first adopted in 1945 by the National Council of State Garden Clubs, Inc. (“NCSGC”).  Unlike previous memorials that were often erected to commemorate a specific war hero or significant battle, NCSGC visualized a monument that would serve as a living memorial.  The Blue Star was chosen because it symbolized the blue star on the World War II service Flag, which hung in the homes of families who had a son or daughter in the armed forces.  These markers can be found in many locations around the Unites States.  In 2006 a marker was installed in the Village of Elm Grove at the corner of Legion Drive and Juneau Boulevard, and in 2007 another marker was installed at the Clement J. Zablocki VA Medical Center (please see Exhibit A).
The Marker is 7 feet 6 inches tall.  The plate is approximately 41 inches high by 45 inches wide; cast aluminum; identical on both sides; lettering is raised relief; emblem is modeled relief, prismatic star.  The plate has a baked enamel finish; gold leaf letter faces and emblem border rings; star is blue.  The octagonal 7 feet high post is constructed of reinforced concrete with a formed aluminum skin on the 4 feet portion above ground; designed with a 3 feet insertion in the ground.
MDGC is sponsoring the Marker and will fully fund the purchase, installation, and any future maintenance of the Marker.  The final location of the Marker will be mutually agreed upon between MDGC and DPRC.  The actual installation will be coordinated between MDGC and DPRC.
Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorize the department to accept from the Milwaukee District Garden Clubs a Blue Star Memorial Marker to be located in Veteran’s Park.
Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer/DPRC

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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